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                   President's Message 

 
  Greetings everyone,  

 August wound up 

being a rather slow 

month. With members 

on vacation, canceled 

meetings along with 

the Pava's tour I hope 

everyone got a good 

rest. 

   The pandemic seems to be getting its second 

wind.  I've heard from one of the first liners 

that people coming into our local hospital have 

been turned away because they have no beds 

available.  Almost all covid cases now are 

from unvaccinated people.  This may impact 

our future events once more! 

   Now on to good news we will be having our 

September general meeting on Sept. 9th at 6:30 

so mark your calendars. Also, John will be 

hosting a tour to Penn Valley later in the month 

on Saturday Sept. 25th, so don't miss out on that 

one, it promises to be a good one. John always 

does a great job putting on tours. 

   Not to beat a dead horse, but again I'm going 

to say that we still need someone to head up 

next year’s swap meet. Time is ticking away; 

we need someone by December so that we can 

print our flyers and pass them out at  

 
(Continued next column)  

(President’s Message Cont’d) 

    

Turlock.  We also need to get our advertising 

started as early as possible. 

 

Be healthy and happy! 
Phil 

 

 
 

Up Coming  Events - 2021 

 
♦ Sept 8 – Wednesday, Board Meeting. 
    6 PM, dinner, 7 PM Meeting. Round  
   Table Pizza, Elm St.,  Auburn.  
 

♦ Sept 9 –Monthly Meeting- Sizzler,  
   Auburn  .5:30  dinner, meeting  @ 6:30. 
 

♦ Sept 25 - Penn Valley Picnic Tour. 

 

♦ Oct 2 – Tulare Pre-War Fall Swap meet. 
 
♦ Oct 3 – Auburn Old Cemetery Tour. 
 
♦ Oct 14 – Monthly Meeting, Sizzler. 
 
♦ Oct 15 – Fall Joint Tour.  
 

♦ Dec 19 – Christmas brunch @ The  

    Ridge, Auburn. 
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September Tour 
 
September 25 – Meet at Raley’s at 8:30 for 
the traditional donut feed.  We will leave by 
9:00 am.  
  We will be touring back roads to Penn 
Valley.  We have a covered picnic area 
reserved.  Bring your own picnic lunch. 
 

 
 

 
Old Auburn Cemetery Event 

 
We have been asked to provide a few 
cars for display at this event to be 
held Sunday, October 3.  RSVP with 
Susie. 
 

 
 

October Tour – Save the Date 
 

Friday, October 15. We will have a 
joint tour with the Auburn A’s and the 
Sac Valley Model T Club. More info to 
come.  

 

Swap Meet 2022 
 

  Swap Meet planning for next year needs 

to start soon.  We need a member to 

volunteer to chair the 2022 swap meet.   

   Our swap meet is highly regarded 

amongst the Model T, Model A and HCCA 

community. So, step up and let’s keep 

things a rollin’.                            T Diggins’ pg 2 

 

   This was a recent quote from a forum 

discussion on West coast swap meets: 

“There are only three worthwhile vintage 

car swap meets in California, Tulare in the 

Spring, Auburn in the early Summer and 

Long Beach in late Summer.” 
 

 
 

****Club Shirts **** 
 

Shirts are in.  For those that ordered 
50th anniversary shirts, I will have 
them at the September meeting. 
Shirts are $15 ea. Please bring correct 
change or check made out to the club. 

*** 
 

**** 
 
We recently learned of the passing of Sue Schneckloth.  Sue was a long-time member of the 
Sacramento Valley Model T Club.  Some of you have met her on the many national tours and 
local joint tours that she attended driving her 1924 Runabout.                                             

+++ 
 
Lana Mitchel –Passed away June 10.   Lana was a companion of Ben Pomeroy. Came to many 
club events with him. No service planned. 
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Anniversaries and Birthdays – September 

 

 
 
 
 
 

September Birthdays 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

And I missed a few last month. We want to especially wish  

Grace Aldridge a Happy 97th Birthday!! 
 

August 

 
Stephen Short 21  Grace Aldridge -  97 26 

Cindy Lindstedt 23  Debbie Bamber 31 

 
 

 

General Meeting Minutes – No Meeting Last Month 
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Kent & Kristy Keyser 11    

Ken & Olivia Marriott 28    

     

     

Richard Instness  2 Mark O'Connor 20 
Maya Marroitt 11 Bobbi Machado 22 
Vern Marriott 16 Kristy Keyser 27 
Paula Mikles 16 Helen Johnson 28 
Al Stoll 17   
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2021  Officers 

 
President -------- Phil Lawrence   530-559-1440 

Vice President - Susie Krezman  530-823-7957 

Treasurer --------Kitty Goodell     530-885-6912 

Secretary------- Junette Avey Brown 916-436-4176 
 

Board Members 
 

Gary Krezman -------------916-599-0059 
Gordon Goodell-----------530-885-6912 
John Saylor-----------------916-202-5842  
Paula Mikles----------------530-889-9099 
 
Sunshine ------------------  Susie Krezman 
Website & Newsletter ------ John Saylor  

******* 
Address all correspondence to:  
Mother Lode Model T Club 
P.O. Box 4901  
Auburn, CA 95604 

The Mother Lode Model T Club was organized 
and became a chapter of the Model T Ford 
Club of America in 1969. The club is a non-
profit organization dedicated to the personal 
enjoyment of its members through the 
preservation and restoration of the Model T 
Ford and especially through activities 
involving the use of Model T Fords. 
 

Meetings, normally held on the second 
Thursday of each month with the exception of 
December, at the Sizzler, 13570 Lincoln Way, 
Auburn, Ca. 5:30 pm for dinner, 6:30 pm 
meeting. 
 

Membership is open to anyone with an 
interest in Model T Fords. Ownership of a 
Model T is not necessary. 
 

Dues - Annual Dues are $20 per family. 

T-Diggins' 
 

Published monthly to keep members 
informed of club activities and to promote 
participation in club events. 
 

Publication copy should be sent to the editor 
by the 25th of the month to be included in the 
next issue. Send all copy to: 7304 Goldwood 
Way, Citrus Heights, Ca 95610 or email to 
j99saylor@gmail.com 
 

Members are encouraged to join the Model T 
Ford   Club of America.  MTFCA members 
receive the bi-monthly publication The 
Vintage Ford, voting privileges in national 
club and can participate in the many national 
club tours and events.  
Annual dues for the MTFCA is $40.00 payable 
to: 
The Model T Ford Club of America 
P.O. Box 996, Richmond, IN.  47375-0996 
Telephone: (765) 373-3106. www.mtfca.com     
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